Dots and Dashes: January 10, 2022

There Is Still Time Left To Apply for an ACB Scholarship! 
ACB and the American Foundation for the Blind (AFB) have partnered together to offer educational scholarships ranging from $2,000 to $7,500. This program awards students with scholarships to help with post-secondary education financial needs such as tuition, fees, room and board, or assistive technology. To be eligible for a scholarship, applicants need to be legally blind, maintain a 3.0 GPA, and be involved in their school/local community. Scholarships are available for both full-time and part-time students, as well as those who are working and attending school. Applications will be accepted through February 14th, 2022. For more information on how to apply, visit: https://acb.org/scholarships.

Black History Month on ACB Voices
February is Black History month and begins with the celebration of the Lunar New Year. We invite ACB members to submit a blog post about your experience, commemoration or celebration of the Lunar New year and/or Black History
month to the ACB Voices blog by sending an email to voices@acb.org.

ACB in 2021
On the ACB Advocacy Update, ACB's advocacy team along with ACB President Dan Spoone and ACB Executive Director Eric Bridges, took a look back on our organization's accomplishments in 2021. They discussed ACB’s advocacy work, conventions and conferences, and community milestones. Listen by visiting: https://tinyurl.com/bdh8x8bb. To support our ongoing advocacy efforts and the achievements and milestones yet to come, please make a donation by visiting: https://acb.org/donate.  

World Braille Day
Last week we celebrated World Braille Day on January 4th. In honor of this day, the ACB Voices blog featured two posts about braille written by ACB members. Judy Dixon wrote about the history of braille in "Have We Had It Wrong All These Years?". Read Judy’s post by visiting: https://tinyurl.com/2p9d644j. "How Braille Changed My Life" by Jan Lavine, originally published in ACB's Braille Forum, discusses her personal experience with braille. Read Jan’s post by visiting: https://tinyurl.com/b88ndzea. 

The Tech Industry's Accessibility Report Card for 2021
ACB’s Director of Advocacy & Governmental Affairs, Clark Rachfal, is quoted throughout this article by Engadget about how accessibility fared in the tech industry in 2021: https://tinyurl.com/yckuwfsf.

New Year, New Goals for Health & Wellness
Last week on the ACB Advocacy Update, ACB's Advocacy & Outreach Specialist Swatha Nandhakumar kicked off 2022 with Tom Tobin and Sheila Styron from ACB’s Get Up and Get Moving Campaign to discuss plans and goals the committee has for the year ahead. Listen by visiting: http://ow.ly/28Bh50HoOWO.

Job Openings at ACB
ACB is hiring! We are searching for applicants for an ACB Media & IT Manager position as well as an ACB Media Coordinator position. To view the full position descriptions and find instructions on how to apple, visit: https://acb.org/jobs.  

NYT COVID Test Accessibility Article
ACB Immediate Past President Kim Charlson shares why accessibility for COVID Testing needs attention now in this article by the New York Times: https://tinyurl.com/2p9y8hn5. 

Breast Cancer Webinar for Women Who Are Blind
Join Accessible Pharmacy Services for the Blind on Friday, February 25 from 12:00 PM to 1:30 PM EST as they discuss accessible breast cancer information, detection and prevention for blind women and their families. If you are unable to attend, still be sure to register to receive access to the webinar audio and video after the event, as well as an audio description of a breast self-exam for women who are blind or have low vision. This webinar will have captioning and a live ASL interpreter, and eligible attendees can receive CE credit through The Commission on Rehabilitation Counselor Certification (CRCC). Register for free: https://tinyurl.com/mr3zse3e.  

Entrepreneurial Initiative and e-Commerce Business Opportunity for the Blind
Join the Massachusetts Commission for the Blind (MCB) and National Industries for the Blind (NIB) on January 12, 2022 at 4 p.m. ET to learn about the Entrepreneurial Initiative and e-Commerce Business Opportunity for the Blind. The program will feature insights from MCB Commissioner David D’Arcangelo, and Kevin Lynch, CEO of NIB. For more information, visit: ow.ly/OaQB50HpM2k.

USDOT AV Inclusive Design Challenge Update Workshops
On Monday, January 24 and Wednesday, January 26, the U.S. Department of Transportation (DOT) will host two virtual workshops highlighting the ten Semifinalists for DOT’s Inclusive Design Challenge. The Challenge aims to generate solutions to enable people with physical, sensory, and cognitive disabilities to use automated vehicles to access jobs, healthcare, and other critical destinations. Please join the DOT to learn about the designs and progress and offer real-time feedback. Five teams will present in each session; advanced registration is required. Session 1 takes place on Monday, January 24 from 11:30AM to 1PM Eastern, register here. Session 2 takes place on Wednesday, January 26, 2022 from 1:30PM to 3PM Eastern, register here.


